
From: Belknap, Miles S <mbelknap@co.pinellas.fl.us>  
Sent: Thursday, August 19, 2021 2:01 PM 
To: Fechter, David D <ddfechter@co.pinellas.fl.us> 
Subject: FW: Pinellas County UWHCA documents 
 
FDOT responded, see below 
 
From: Giacinto, Henry Christopher <Christopher.Giacinto@dot.state.fl.us>  
Sent: Thursday, August 19, 2021 1:37 PM 
To: Belknap, Miles S <mbelknap@co.pinellas.fl.us>; Hernandez, Martin 
<Martin.Hernandez@dot.state.fl.us> 
Cc: Hunter, Daniel <daniel.hunter@dot.state.fl.us> 
Subject: RE: Pinellas County UWHCA documents 
 
 

CAUTION: This message has originated from outside of the organization. Do not click on links or 
open attachments unless you are expecting the correspondence from the sender and know the content is 
safe. 

Miles: 
 
Good Afternoon.   I hope you are well.  We have reviewed the requested changes to form with 
management and have the following information.  FDOT cannot agree to modify or delete the 
indemnification clause in the UWHCA.  FDOT also cannot agree to a cap or limit on the County’s costs 
associated with the utility relocation.  For your information, we spoke to our utility administrator and 
have been advised that the County requested additional utility work which is not part of the FDOT 
project.  FDOT is willing to have its contractor perform this additional work, but we do not yet have a 
cost estimate.  FDOT will need the County’s deposit 14 days rather than 10 days (see paragraph 3. c.) 
prior to advertising the project for bids.  The remaining requested edits have been included in the body 
of the agreement.  Thank you. 
 
Christopher Giacinto 
Assistant General Counsel 
Office of the General Counsel 
Florida Department of Transportation 
11201 N. McKinley Drive 
Tampa, Florida 33612 
Phone:  813-975-6531 
Fax:      813-975-6481 
Christopher.Giacinto@dot.state.fl.us 
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